
Carsphairn Renewable Energy Fund Limited

Minutes
Special Meeting of Directors (via zoom)
Companies House / Legal Entity Affairs

Sunday 30th May at 7:30pm

 1. WELCOME and APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Present:
Sylvia Sinclair (SS) – Chair
Rory Clark Kennedy (RCK) – Secretary and Treasurer
Michael Ansell (MA)
Yasmin Akbar (YA) [joined at 19.36 approx]
Derek Harris (DH)
Davie McMillan (DM)

Apologies / Not Present:
Steve Cowley (SC)
Liz Holmes (EH)
Darren Challis (DC)
Andrew Metcalf (AM) 

RCK opened the zoom video conference 
SS started the meeting at 19:32

    
 2. COMPANIES HOUSE / LEGAL ENTITY

 2.1  Bell Ogilvy (BO) Advice

RCK had forwarded the email from BO dated 27 May.

Bell Ogilvy confirmed they are not acting for Statkraft.
Could we continue filing dormant accounts – BO advise not.

DM believes that we are able to file dormant accounts under an exemption, section 480 Companies Act 2006, 
relating to dormant companies.  DM also stated that we are an administration fund for the windfarm monies 
to enable community distribution.  CREFL came into existence in 2009/10, since Wether Hill windfarm came 
online.  

SS and DM went on to outline the help given from Hewats in Castle Douglas, in particular Charles Lawrie.   
They advised on the company format when CREFL was set up and Sandy Moffat then helped keep HMRC and 
Companies House filings in order.  

MA asked if there was e mails or documented evidence of Hewats advise?  Obviously if there was written 
communication over why things were set up the way they were, then maybe there is a route to ask for help/ 
advise.  

After much discussion around Robert Moffat/ who to ask at which firm the actions agreed were as follows:

ACTION: RCK to contact Moffat and Co and ask if they retain any CREFL paperwork and to try and get copies 



back from them.
ACTION: RCK to search through the secretary archive boxes and see if any paperwork exists that may help. 

A discussion followed over the thorough approach BO were proposing and YA, DM, DH felt it was worth asking
someone else for an opinion and help to see if an easier path could be found.  DM then volunteered 
information about an accountant in Sanquhar that may be able to help.  This name was unavailable at the 
meeting, but DM is going to pass contact details to RCK for contact to be made.  DM informed the group that 
this person is an accountant and does work with other windfarm funds and being engaged by DM for help 
with other Carsphairn groups.  

All agreed it seemed sensible to contact this person and see what they said.

ACTION: RCK to action

N.B.  Since the meeting this has all been done.  The name and details: Alan Daubney, ADCA Chartered 
Accountants, Sanquhar 01659 50355.  www.adca.uk.com.
RCK spoke to him on 2 June.  He seems well versed in the affairs of community groups and windfarm funds 
and said that he administers and does work for community funds in Sanquhar and Kirkconnel.  He said that 
whilst the CREFL situation is not good, he hoped it could be resolved reasonably easily.   He also feels the filing
of dormant accounts is incorrect.  He could not file those and we would need to submit full accounts.  But 
what he would probably propose is to have a Creditor in the accounts (The Community) that balances out the 
income, thus showing in the accounts as ‘Zero’ profit.  To my basic understanding of accountancy this seemed 
to make sense.  He would need to receive all the paperwork and go through everything to be sure however, so
in that sense his advice is only as good as the advice thus far received from BO.  Until instructed, he could not 
offer more than that.  
He did say that they would prioritise CREFL if the work was given to them, to get last years and this years 
accounts filed and sorted out. He would charge on an hourly basis.  Hourly rates were not discussed.  

 2.2  Legal Entity

YA asked what the decisions may be on changing the company status to a charity, CIC, SCIO etc?  It was agreed
that help would be needed from an organisation such as Third Sector.  RCK confirmed that David Link had 
been contacted and he was available to help if we required it.  All agreed to pursue this.  RCK asked if 
someone else in the group could action this.  SS agreed.
Directors to volunteer to form a working group to manage this process. 

ACTION: SS to contact D Link (RCK will forward e mail from D Link) 
ACTION: Directors to appoint a working group (to be carried forward to future meeting).

 3. CHURCH ROOF GRANT APPLICATION

A brief discussion was held over the church roof application from the May meeting.  RCK outlined that several 

responses had been received in favour of approving the application based on the information supplied.  Everyone 

seemed to be in favour of supporting the church and trying to avoid any further water damage from affecting the 

interior of the building.  

DH wondered if we ought to stipulate that if the church is sold, the roof grant is repaid.  SS felt that this would be a big

change to our way of operating and would require some wording changes to our application forms etc.  

It was agreed to approve the application and to inform the Church that they could proceed and that we were happy 

http://www.adca.uk.com/


with the additional information supplied.  

ACTION: RCK to inform church

ACTION: RCK to advise Directors of the outcome of the above and if required arrange a further meeting to discuss.

The meeting was closed at 20.17.


